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Website: www.flamborough-pc.gov.uk   

Email: clerk@flamborough-pc.gov.uk 
 

Chairman 2017-2018 – Councillor D Morton 
Vice Chairman 2017-2018 – Councillor B Maxwell 

 Could you be a Parish Councillor?  

Have you ever considered volunteering to become a Parish Councillor? If the answer is no, then you should reconsider. 

Flamborough Parish Council plays a vital role within the village. As a member of the Council you could: 

Decide on projects that will benefit the village 

Be a consultee on planning applications 

Be a voice for local residents 

 
Further information on becoming a Councillor can be obtained by contacting the Clerk by email –
Clerk@flamborough=-pc.gov.uk  or by post 84 Pasture Crescent, Filey, YO14 0EZ 

 
 

Safe and Sound Scheme 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council have launched a ‘Safe 
and Sound’ grant for home owners and private tenants.  
The grant is to help minimise the fear of crime by 
providing additional home security measures to enable 
residents to feel safer in their home. 
 
To qualify for assistance applicants must be: 

 Aged over 60 or disabled    

 In receipt of a means tested benefit 

 A homeowner or private sector tenant/Housing 
Association tenant 

Measures include: 

 Additional locks for doors and windows 

 Door chains 

 Door viewers 

 Security lights 
 

You can request an application form by sending an 
email to safe.communities@eastriding.gcsx.gov.uk or 
by calling 01482 396380.  

 

 

Allotments 
The Council has some vacant plots at Bempton Lane 
allotments for residents of Flamborough and 
surrounding villages.  
The rent for a plot is currently £35.00 per year. Why 
not grow your own food, save money and get fit at 
the allotment?  
If you are interested in renting a plot please contact 
the clerk on Tel 07474 681368 or email 
clerk@flamborough-pc.gov.uk  
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Flamborough Fire Festival 
 

After two successful years the Fire Festival will again be staged on New Year’s Eve in 
Flamborough! 

 

Details of how you can be part of it are available on the web 
http://flamboroughfirefestival.org/ 
  

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

  
 
 
 

 

Councillor Contact Details 
 

 Chairman – 2017/2018 
Councillor David Morton 

1 Chapel Street, Flamborough 
Tel: 01262 851379 

 
Vice Chairman – 2015/2016  

Councillor Brian Maxwell 
108 Constable Rd. Flamborough 

Tel 01262 850553 
* 

Councillor P Couzens 
Seaways Farm, Lighthouse Rd, 

Flamborough  
Tel 01262 850720 

Councillor John Crossland 
1 Carter Lane, Flamborough,  

Tel: 01262 850539 
Councillor Alec Grainger 

Trevor House, Dog & Duck Sq, 
Flamborough 

Tel: 01262 850553 
Councillor Vic Leppington 

19 Ogle Road, Flamborough,  
Tel: 01262 850831 
Councillor R Sellick 

Norric, South Sea Rd, Flamborough 
Tel 01262 850553 

Councillor Mrs May Sexton 
“Woodlands”, North End, 

Flamborough,  
Tel: 01262 850882 

Councillor Mrs Chris Taylor 
22A Tower Street, Flamborough 

Tel: 01262 850754 
 

Clerk to the Council:  
Gill Wilkinson 

84 Pasture Crescent, Filey  
YO14 0EZ 

Tel: 07474 681368  
Email: 

clerk@flamborough-pc.gov.uk 

“COUNCIL CORNER” 
 

As a statutory consultee your council considers all planning applications for 
the village at the meetings. It also has responsibility for the allotments on 
Bempton Lane and orders any maintenance work needed or changes in 
tenancies. In addition your Council, amongst other things has done the 
following:  

April  

The Council considered the results of the annual inspection of the playground 
on the village green and ordered additional matting to improve the safety 
underfoot for all the children using this facility. It also looked at road safety on 
North Marine road and other sites in the village and wrote to East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council (ERYC) about these matters.  
May  
Councillors accompanied staff from ERYC around the village to identify areas 
that needed improvement. Council and ERYC then agreed to a timetable for 
carrying out the work needed.  
Councillors placed a wreath on Fisherman’s Gardens in memory of the 
fishermen who lost their lives in the Carol Sandra disaster.  
June 
The Council discussed and approved in principle the installation of planters 
around Fisherman’s Gardens in the village.  

FAULTY STREET LIGHT? 
 

Report on ERYC’s website 
(www.eastriding.gov.uk) 

using the online reporting 
tool or phone 01482 395740 

Or 07474 681368 

 

POTHOLES? 
 

Report on ERYC’s website 
(www.eastriding.gov.uk) 

using the online reporting 
tool or phone 0845 600 1666 

Or 07474 681368 

Parish Council Meeting Dates 
 

Meetings will be held at 7.30 pm in the WI Hall, South Sea Road, Flamborough 
on the following dates: 

Monday 6 November 2017 
Monday 4 December 2017 

Monday 8 January 2018 
Monday 5 February 2018 

Monday 5 March 2018 
Monday 9 April 2018 
Monday 14 May 2018 

 
 

 

Parking near the Co-op 

The Council have recently erected No Parking signs by the access road at the 

side of the Small Green near the Co-op. This is because access is needed along 

this road at all times.  

If you are using the Co-op can you please park in their car park and not block 

this road.  

Thank you 
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